
 
 
 

Dolink’s Corner 
Hello Dear Praying Friends,  
 
We write again to tell you about our move to 
Merrill Gardens retirement facilities for 
independent living. 
 
Our new address is: 
 Merrill Gardens 
 2860 Country Dr., Apt. 246 
 Fremont, CA  94536  
 
This is quite different from living in an RV.  
The residents are very friendly and many are 
believers.  Meals are served anytime between 7 
am and 7 pm.  There’s even cleaning weekly 
with a change of linen and laundry.  It’s a 
dream come true.  Our family plus a couple of 
pastors have been trying to get us to move here.  
Finally, I was so worn out I was convinced we 
needed to move here.  The family promised to 
pack us up and move us in and put our RV on 
sale.  We still owe money on it besides having 
to store it.  If you know of anyone interested in 
buying a Phaeton RV, please contact our kids or 
us. 
 
While I was packing up our stuff in Titus’ 
garage into our car, Pastor decided to get 
himself to the car and he fell on the concrete 
ground and bruised himself.  I didn’t notice he 
was bruised badly till a day later when he could 
not stand or walk.  Our doctor Emily Kim said 

to take him to emergency, which I did, and they 
discovered he was anemic for he had been 
bleeding and lost a lot of blood.  So they gave 
him a pint of something to stop the bleeding 
and 2 pints of blood transfusion on top of that.  
He stayed in the hospital for 3 days. Later, 
while scanning his eyes it was discovered there 
is bleeding in the left eye and he could not see 
out of it.  Kaiser gave his eye a shot and now 
we are waiting to see if it will help his eye.  All 
this happened when we just barely moved in.  I 
discover living by myself and eating by myself is 
no fun at all. 
 
One other kindness of our God just took place 
today.  Susan and Clifford Chang drove over 
his motorized scooter to give to Sen to use for 
as long as he needs it.  We have been praying 
for one for a while.  Thank God for His 
generous servants. 
 
I guess you know how many prayers we need 
now.  We have heard how so many of you are 
praying for us and we are very grateful as we 
are aware of God’s intervention in our behalf 
continually.  We pray too that God is keeping 
you and yours walking in the center of His will 
as we continue to serve Him as He gives 
strength. 
 
Pastor Sen and June 
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